
 
 
 
August 18, 2015 
  
Mr. Samuel Unger, P.E. 
Executive Officer 
California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region 
320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200 
Los Angeles, CA 90013 
 
Via Email - losangeles@waterboards.ca.gov, ching-yin.to@waterboards.ca.gov 
 
RE: Comments on the Tentative Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRS) and National Pollutant 

Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit for NRG California South LP, Ormond Beach 
 Generating Station, Oxnard, California (NPDES No. CA0001198, CI No. 5619) 
 
NRG California South LP, owner of the Ormond Beach Generating Station (OBGS), offers the following 
comments on the Tentative Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRS) and National Pollutant Discharge 
Elimination System (NPDES) Permit No. CA0001198, issued July 17, 2015. NRG California South LP is a 
wholly owned subsidiary of NRG Energy Inc. (NRG). OBGS’s current NPDES permit (Order No. 01-192) 
was issued June 28, 2001. OBGS has operated on the administrative extension of CA0001198 since its 
expiration on May 10, 2006.  
 
NRG California South LP has thoroughly reviewed the Tentative WDRS and NPDES Permit for OBGS and 
is supportive of Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board staff’s analysis and the resulting 
permit conditions.  We recommend approval of this Tentative Permit and the associated Monitoring and 
Reporting Program. If you have any questions regarding these comments, please do not hesitate to 
contact Scott Warnock at (805) 276-1765 or me at (760) 710-2156. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
George L. Piantka, PE 
Sr. Director, Regulatory Environmental Services 
NRG Energy, West Region 
 
cc: William Probasco, NRG/OBGS 
 Scott Warnock, NRG/OBGS 
 Peter Landreth, NRG West Region 
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